Patient Participation Group Meeting  20/1/15 at Union Brae Surgery
Present: Helen Henderson, Julie Blythe, Bob Bell, Linda Pepper, Terry White, Carol White, Linda Buchanan
Apologies: Sarah Sam, Edward Kearton Maureen Raper, Chris Timmins and Marjorie Timms, Debra Jerdan
1. Patient Participation Action Plan and Practice Updates
· New Staff
Helen introduced herself as the new Practice Manager. Other staff changes are the recruitment of 2 new female GPs, Jane Howson who has been working as a Locum with us and Gillian Guthrie who is new to the practice. However we are also losing Julia Barth who is moving to Belford. We are all very sorry to see Dr Barth go and wish her well. It was requested that a revised schedule of Drs sessions be posted in the waiting room for the patients information. It was also suggested that a sheet with the photographs and details of all the GP’s in the practice together with their specialities could be displayed.
· Care Quality Commission Report

A copy of the report was handed out, those of you who were unable to attend can collect a copy of the report from the practice if you would like to see one. The Practice had passed with good in all areas except one - young people where we have received an outstanding. Overall the partners and staff were delighted with the report and understandably proud of their achievements.
The CQC recommendations for improvement were:

1) Moving the adrenaline to be near the crash cart and marking the dosages.

2) Date check lists for the GP bags

3) Oxygen to be made available at Norham

     We are actioning all the above points.

· Patient Transport

We have been advised that the reduction in the availability of transport is in response to an abuse of the system resulting in an overspend of several million pounds. The procedure now if you are called to hospital and need transport is to ring the number on the referral letter from the hospital. You will be asked a series of questions and based on your answers the decision will be made whether or not you are eligible for transport. If you are refused you have the right to appeal and there is an appeal number they will give you. If you would like assistance with the appeal PALS are happy to provide this service. As a practice we are complaining about the service to the CCG and if you hear of any major problems please keep us informed.

The ambulances are run by a different authority but it is acknowledged that whilst the staff are excellent the current service is very poor in this area, with stories of people waiting many hours for transport in unpleasant conditions. Again if there are incidents you are aware of please let us know.
· Access to hospital services

We have been advised by the CCG that we are not to refer patients to Borders General for routine treatments unless they are already seeing a consultant there or are receiving treatment for an ongoing condition. This is the same information the ambulance crews have been given and they are instructed to take all patients to Wansbeck unless the condition is life threatening. Our GPs will however discuss the options with you. Our “choose and book” system is working well and one of the group who has used the service commented on how easy it was to use. This enables our patients to access appointments with their consultants in Berwick without the need to travel, and to book operations and procedures at the hospital of their choice where available. Comment was made that the poster is particularly unhelpful and Linda Pepper advised a new one is being drawn up, also the call centre who answer the calls do not have up to date information on availability so it has limited uses. Hopefully the CCG will find a more efficient system with more accurate information.
· Premises and Berwick Infirmary

We have been to several meetings now regarding the proposed new hospital in Berwick and to date are not really any further forward on the possibility of Union Brae surgery being located within the new hospital. The hospital is still in the initial planning stage and some 4 years from completion. Helen assured the group that even if the practice was to relocate to the new site there was no question of it amalgamating with Well Close Surgery, we would remain two separate practices. Once any further information was available it would be passed on.
2. AOB
· Comment was made on the availability of appointments and the booking of appointments for working people. The new system allowing appointments to be booked online was working well, but there needs to be more appointments available. Julie explained that the appointments were monitored daily and added or removed as necessary, and confirmed we would keep an eye on this.
· There are 2 CCG organised patient participation events coming up, one in Alnwick and one in Morpeth. Bob Bell has kindly offered to attend both on our behalf and report back. Linda Pepper is to attend one in another role and will also feed back any relevant information. 

· The problems with telephone calls from Hayes Pharmacy seem to be passing. Explained to members of group who had not been contacted, that a company from Sussex is ringing patients and offering to deliver their medication. The callers purport to be from the NHS and are quite aggressive in their tactics. Once patients agree we are informed to then send their prescriptions to the company who should deliver their medication but to date none of our patients have received any meds. All the patients have now reverted back to getting their medication from the surgery, but if anyone would like their medication delivered Lloyds pharmacy will deliver it for you.
· Carol told the group that the organisation Northern Causeway had been closed down at the end of December. This was done very suddenly without consultation and has left the service users without a vital service. A group called Northern Spirit is in the process of setting up a Peer support group in the Wallace Green building to hopefully bridge the gap in service provision. Carol will forward all relevant information once the group is up and running 
· Bob Bell has an online blog on mental health and depression details on the Health Unlocked website.

3. Next Meeting (Joint at Union Brae Surgery): 
Date to be confirmed
